Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of the Audit Committee of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 21 November 2011 at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy
Present:  Councillors C Osborne (Chairman), W Jackson, M P Scott, D Sharman and Mrs S J Sutton.
Councillors N Aldis and G White and the Deputy Town Clerk were also in attendance.

	
	

	1
	Apologies for absence    (12/2011-12)
No members of the committee were absent. 


	2
	Declarations of Interest    (13/2011-12)
There were no declarations of personal or prejudicial interests in items of business on the agenda.



	3
	Minutes of Previous Meeting   (14/2011-12)
It was resolved: that the minutes of a meeting of the Audit Committee of Sandy Town Council held on 13 June 2011 which had previously been circulated and submitted to Town Council be approved and signed as a correct record of proceedings.



	4
	Review of Accounts (15/2011-12)
1. A detailed report of income and expenditure by budget heading was received and considered. A projection statement prepared by the Clerk was tabled at the meeting. Members went through all of the budget headings reviewing the projection for each budget heading and the Deputy Town Clerk answered several questions. Members were informed that the grass cutting invoice had been received that day and the invoice amount is £4498.82. It was resolved: that the following budget codes are investigated further and reported back to the Audit Committee 4233, 7258 and 7351. It was resolved: that a full detailed breakdown of nominal account 5167 building maintenance be provided.
2. A report on the contingency account was received and considered. A miscellaneous statement prepared by the Clerk was tabled at the meeting. It was that noted that, in addition to the contingency amounts listed, the contingency fund was to be used for additional cleaning work as approved at the Town Council meeting on the 1 August 2011 (44/2011-12). 
3. The current and projected reserves position for the year 2011-2012 was received and considered. An income and expenditure account summary prepared by the Clerk was also tabled at the meeting.

	5
	External Audit 2010-2011 (16/2011-12)
The conclusion of the external audit for the year ending 2010-2011 was completed on the 28 September 2011. It was resolved: That the conclusion of the external audit for the year ending 2010-2011 be noted.

The External Auditor’s report, which had been previously circulated, was received and considered. 
It was resolved: to recommend that the external auditor’s comments on the 2010/2011 Annual Return be received, approved and action taken.



	6
	Internal Audit 2011-2012 (17/2011-12)
It was resolved: That the arrangements for the internal audit for Sandy Town Council 2011-12 be noted. The audit was due to commence later this week.
It was resolved: That the internal auditor is contacted to establish whether the Town Clerk needs to be present when the visit takes place.


	7
	Fuel Cards (18/2011-12)
The report from the Clerk on the proposed use of Texaco Fuel Cards in place of cash for the purchase of fuel for Sandy Town Council vehicles was received and considered. 
It was resolved: that the use of Texaco fuel cards in place of cash for the purchase of fuel for Sandy Town Council be approved.


	8
	Banking Arrangements (19/2011-12)
The report from the Clerk on the potential for changing Sandy Town Council’s bankers was received and considered.
It was resolved: to defer a decision on the Town Councils banking arrangements and to report back to the next Audit Committee meeting in June 2012.


	9
	Accounts Software (20/2011-12)
The Clerk’s report on the use of accounts software was received and discussed.

It was resolved: That budget provision for a sales and purchase ledger system is included in the 2012/2013 budget so that it is in place for the start of the financial year 2013/2014.


	10
	Draft Annual Estimates of expenditure for 2012/2013 and the Draft Scale of Charges for 2012/2013   (21/2011-12)
Members discussed the Clerk’s briefing note on the Estimates process.
It was resolved: that a Special Meeting of the Audit Committee take place on Monday 19th December @7.00pm to consider a first draft for the Annual Estimates and a proposed scale of charges.
It was resolved: That the Clerk investigates what charges other Councils with the same level of services as Sandy Town Council make.
It was resolved: That the Clerk checks with Central Bedfordshire Council to clarify the date of when they require the Town Council’s precept amount.

It was resolved: to recommend that the Clerk provides a budget 2012/2013 for the Special meeting of the Audit Committee which is no more than five percent higher than the current budget for 2011/2012.
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